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Minutes of the 18th Ordinary Meeting of the Human Rights Commission 3rd October 2002, 10.30 a.m. - 1.00 p.m. European Room, Dublin Castle

Present:

Commissioners

Maurice Manning (President), William Binchy, Olive Braiden, Martin Collins, Robert Daly, Michael Farrell, Nuala Kelly, lane Liddy, Clodach McGrory, Fionnuala Ni Aolain,Tom O'Higgins, Gerard Quinn, Mervyn Taylor, Katherine Zappone

Staff

Sophie Magennis

Apologies:

Commissioners Staff

Suzanne Egan Alpha Connelly
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Minutes of the 17th Ordinary Meeting of the Commission

1.1

The minutes were approved subject to the following amendments:

The first two lines of paragraph 4.3 to read: "With reference to the acquisition of permanent premises, the Chief Executive informed the meeting that the solicitor


acting for the Commission in this connection was considering the draft lease”.
. The addition of the following sentence to paragraph 9.2: "Jane Liddy's paper concerning the exploitation of prostitutes was referred to the Research Committee".

2

Matters Arising from the Minutes

2.1

There was no matter arising from the minutes.

3

Report of the Administrative Officer

3.1

The Administrative Officer presented her written report.
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3.2

With reference to the premises, it was agreed that the Commission would write to the Revenue Commissioners concerning the Commission's liability for V A T in respect of a lease for its premises.

3.3

With reference to the 2nd Round Table between the Council of Europe and National Human Rights Institutions, to be held in Dublin and Belfast, 14-16 November 2002, it was agreed that the Commission would ask the Council of Europe to consider issuing invitations to the Round Table to the Irish Refugee Council and the Northern Ireland Law Centre.

4

Reports from Committees

Advisory Group on Research concerning Children with Disabilities

The Advisory Group will hold its first meeting at 3.30 p.m. on 3 October 2002, together with the researcher from Locus Management and Donal Toolan of the Forum of People with Disabilities in Ireland. Ray Dooley of the Children's Rights Alliance had sent apologies for the meeting.

Committee on the Logo

The convenor reported on the Committee's meeting with Image Now of 12 September.

It was agreed that a copy of the letterhead including the logo and the title of the Commission in the Irish Language would be circulated to members of the Commission.

As regards international correspondence/activities, it was agreed that flexibility would be afforded to the chief executive regarding the formulation to be used (i.e. Irish Human Rights Commission or Human Rights Commission of Ireland) and that the web site would be entitled 'Irish Human Rights Commission'.

Committee on Approach to Work

The convenor reported on the meeting of the Committee of 5 September and on her meeting with the President. It was noted that the Committee will meet again on 23 October.

Other Matters Raised Under This Item

Concern was expressed that sanction has not yet been received from the Department of Justice, Equality and Law Reform and the Department of Finance regarding the recruitment of staff. It was proposed that the Staffing Committee could convene
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before the next meeting of the Commission should the chief executive deem such a meeting useful.

5

Reports from Conferences

5.1

Irish Social Policy Association Annual Conference, Dublin, 12-13 September 2002

The President reported on his participation and that of the chief executive at the conference, and it was agreed that papers from the conference would be circulated to all Commissioners.

5.2

"Partners for the Protection of Human Rights: Reinforcing Interaction between the European Court of Human Rights and National Courts ", Seminar, Strasbourg, 9-10 September 2002

Clodach McGrory reported on her participation at the Seminar and undertook to present a written report at the next meeting of the Commission.

In addition, it was noted that the European Group of National Human Rights Institutions has consultative status with the Council of Europe's Steering Committee on Human Rights, and it was suggested that the possible involvement of the Commission with this Committee be discussed at the Commission's next meeting.

Meeting with the Minister for Justice, Equality and Law Reform

It was noted that a delegation of the Commission will meet with the Minister on 21 October. A preparatory delegation meeting will be held.

It was suggested that issues to be raised at the meeting include the following: the relationship between the Commission and the Department of Justice, Equality and Law Reform; staffing; funding; involvement of the Commission at the pre-Bill stage of legislation; and the Offences Against the State Acts, 1939 - 1998. Commissioners were invited to forward any additional items for discussion to the President.

National Action Plan Against Racism

Michael Farrell reported on the drafting of the Commission's submission on the National Action Plan Against Racism (NAPAR), and it was noted that the document had been submitted to the Steering Group on the NAPAR. The Steering Group will meet at the end of October to review all submissions received.

It was agreed that the Commission's submission should be published and circulated widely and that the final document should include a definition of racism.

Martin Collins, Michael Farrell and Nuala Kelly reported on their participation at a number of public consultative seminars on the NAP AR.
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8

Report of the Committee to Review the Offences Against the State Acts, 1939 ​1998 and Related Matters

8.1

Two papers on the subject, one prepared by lane Liddy and the other by Michael Farrell and Fionnuala Ni Aoláin jointly, were presented and discussed.

8.2

An ad hoc committee was established to examine how the Commission should engage with the issue of the Offences Against the State Acts, 1939 - 1998. The committee will prepare a framework document for the next meeting of the Commission (time permitting). The committee invited comments from all members of the Commission.

The members of the committee are: the President (convenor), William Binchy, Michael Farrell, lane Liddy, Fionnuala Ni Aoláin and the chief executive.

Delegations and Representations from NGOs and Other Bodies

A paper prepared by Robert Daly and the text of the UN Declaration on Human Rights Defenders were discussed. It was noted that the Commission will continue to respond positively to requests for meetings received from individuals and other groups.

Ad Hoc Committee on a Comprehensive and Integral International Convention on the Protection and Promotion of the Rights and Dignity of Persons with Disabilities

Gerard Quinn presented his paper on the options for engagement with the UN Ad Hoc Committee.

It was agreed that the Commission would continue to participate in the work of the Ad Hoc Committee. It was also agreed in principle that the Commission assist in the co ordination of the involvement of other national human rights institutions in the process, including the possible hosting of a global summit of national institutions in Ireland in March/April 2003.

Involvement of the Commission in the Pre-Bill Stage of Legislation

The President presented a paper he had prepared on the involvement of the Commission in the pre-Bill stage of legislation.

A discussion followed on how the Commission could best realise its responsibilities under section 8(a) and (c) of the Human Rights Commission Act, 2000.

It was agreed that, among other approaches, the Commission should seek to be circulated with the draft Heads of Bills and to submit its observations on them.

It was thought desirable that the Commission should establish a relationship with the appropriate Oireachtas Committee with a view to regular presentations to that
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Committee. It was also thought desirable that the Commission should meet with the Government Chief Whip as soon as the Commission is fully clear on its own proposals.

Housing (Miscellaneous Provisions) (No.2) Act, 2002

Martin Collins and William Binchy presented their paper on the criminal trespass legislation. A deadline of 17 October was set for the submission of observations on the text. It was agreed that the text would be amended in the light of any observations received and circulated in advance of the next meeting of the Commission.

AOB

The President reported on a meeting with the Irish Penal Reform Trust held on 9 September. It was noted that the Department of Justice, Equality and Law Reform had responded to the Commission's letter concerning Amnesty International and the IPRT's request for access to the Irish prison system. It was agreed that the Commission would ask for sight of the report being prepared by the National Training and Development Institute (NTDI) concerning inter-cultural communication and racial equality in the prison system.

Concern was expressed at the continuing delays in payment to Commissioners of their quarterly fees.

It was agreed to accede to a request for a meeting received from the Women's Human Rights Project.

